
 

 

 

City Hall        September 20, 2021 
 
Due to the absence of the Mayor the Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, September 
20, 2021 at 7:00 pm by Council President James Meyer. 
 
Council members present were Toby McCullough and Trish Heim. Dan Glotzbach was absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik and Jason Connell. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the September 7, 2021 meeting as corrected was seconded by Toby 
McCullough and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed WH   $   987.16 EFTPS-FICA   $1,908.62 
 Empower Retirement        380.00 Grace Hier          60.00 
 Kansas Payment Center       123.69 KP & F      1,074.36 
 KPERS       1,253.80 Alan Zlatnik     1,539.12 
 Tracey Taylor         886.82 Lisa Stum     1,180.42 
 Michael Kirk      1,142.31 Randall Anderson       669.99 
 Trent Stanley      1,123.57 Jacob Akin          82.31 
 Jason Connell      1,067.76 Kerry Dick        452.75 
 Harry Hammer III        127.68 Tina Dick        458.94 
 Frederick White         204.21 Blue Cross Blue Shield of Ks   9,908.67 
 CenturyLink Business        521.16 Continental Research Corp      544.93 
 Core & Main LP      1,864.30 D & D Security          24.95 
 Ferguson Enterprises, Inc.       873.70 James Meyer        225.00 
 MARC          480.26 RHS Booster Club         50.00 
 AFLAC          520.88 Roberson Lumber Co., Inc.        77.63 
 Amazon.com         379.94 Casey’s Business    1,567.73 
 Schulte Supply Inc.        236.44 Century Business Technologies      155.43 
 Stum’s Concrete     6,670.00 Tarwater Farm & Home Supply   1,454.27 
 Evergy       2,960.52 The David Law Office, LLC      917.00 
 Fastdraws          62.93 Ks State Treasurer-Court Fees      305.50 
 U.S. Post Office        400.00 Shawnee Co. Solid Waste Dept   7,210.16 
 Universal Chemical LLC        305.73 US Bank        182.03 
 Kansas Withholding Tax        468.70 

TOTAL     53,091.37  
 
Motion by Toby McCullough to pay bills as presented totaling $53,091.37 was seconded by Trish Heim and 
carried.  
 



Motion by Trish Heim to approve agenda as presented was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried.  
 
James Meyer reported that residents at 615 Maple Court had install a handicapped ramp and noted that no permit 
was needed as ramp would be temporary. 
 
Christi McKenzie arrived at 7:06pm. 
 
Trish Heim reported that she had attended court session and defendant present at court had commented 
that Officer Hammer III was the nicest officer she had ever dealt with.  
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that all went well on first of the three sewer main repairs. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that new program for employee time cards has been working well. 
 
Chief Connell noted that due to rising COVID concerns and increase cases in children he would 
recommend that the Halloween hot dog/chili feed be canceled again this year and reassessed for next 
year. 
 
Trish Heim reported on code violation cases addressed at court and noted that one had addressed 
violations by using tarps to enclose carports and other was still working on moving vehicle. 
 
Trish Heim inquired about letter being sent to new homeowner at 501 Griswold Street regarding 
maintenance of ditch. 
 
Council inquired about any problems with the Rossville Grade School traffic behind the building. Chief 
Connell reported that no problems have been noted. 
 
Council noted that Facebook post is indicating that some residents will have WTC service by the end of 
fall. 
 
Council discussed progress by CBK in collecting outstanding debts and inquired about sale of building at 
601 E Highway 24 Trafficway. 
 
Ordinance AMENDING CODE SECTIONS 3-114 AND 3-305 OF THE CITY CODE OF THE CITY OF 

ROSSVILLE, KANSAS REGULATING THE DATES AND TIMES OF RETAIL SALES OF ALCOHOLIC 

LIQUOR AND CEREAL MALT BEVERAGES IN THE CITY OF ROSSVILLE, KANSAS was presented. 
Motion by Christi McKenzie to approve ordinance was seconded by Toby McCullough and carried. 
Ordinance was assigned #835. 
 
Clerk reported that building permit application for construction of new entry for the Rossville Community 
Library had been approved by Jeffrey Overmyer and inquired about waiving of building permit and 
inspection fees. Following discussion motion by Toby McCullough to waive fees was seconded by Trish 
Heim and carried with Toby McCullough, Trish Heim and James Meyer voting aye and Christi McKenzie 
abstaining. 
 
James Meyer reported that he had made repairs to ramp at the police station and noted other repairs 
needing to be done such as new siding, windows and roof. No action was taken. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to adjourn was seconded by Christi McKenzie and carried. Meeting adjourned at 
7:40pm. 
 

City Clerk 
Lisa M. Stum 


